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Ms. Angela Calvillo July 15, 2022 

Clerk of the Board of Supervisors 

1 Dr. Carlton B. Goodlett Place Room 244 

San Francisco, CA  94102-4689 

RE: File 220750 – Initiative Ordinance – Golden Gate Park Access and Safety Program 

Dear Ms. Calvillo, 

Should the proposed Initiative Ordinance be approved by the voters, in my opinion, there would 

be no additional costs to government. However, there may be significant future costs associated 

with needed capital projects to support the Golden Gate Park Access and Safety Program. 

The Ordinance will amend the Park Code to repeal and reauthorize the Golden Gate Park Access 

and Safety Program, which establishes new recreation and open space by limiting private vehicles 

on certain street segments of Golden Gate Park including on JFK Drive, making certain street 

segments one-way, establishing bicycle lanes, and urging additional changes to improve public 

access to Golden Gate Park. Future capital improvements may include the addition of ADA 

parking, curb ramps and path of travel upgrades, transportation improvements, and other transit 

improvements. 

Any additional capital improvement costs associated with this Ordinance would be determined 

by the Mayor and the Board of Supervisors through the normal budget process.  

Sincerely,   

Ben Rosenfield 

Controller 

Note: This analysis reflects our understanding of the 

proposal as of the date shown. At times further information 

is provided to us which may result in revisions being made 

to this analysis before the final Controller’s statement 

appears in the Voter Information Pamphlet. FOR


